Minutes

Tenney Lapham Neighborhood Association Council Meeting

November 5, 2008

Members present:  Pat McDonnell, Sandy Ward, Diane Brusoe, James Roper, Joe Brogan, Richard Freihoefer, Gigi Holland, and Jim Sturm.

Guests:  Ed Jepsen, Boone Freihoefer.

1. 7:00 Call to order.

2. We tabled consideration of Oct. minutes until next month. 

3. Tenney Park Shelter.

a. Pat circulated a rendering of the design.

b. All requisite City committees have approved the plan.  These committees made a few friendly suggestions for modifications.

c. The Parks Department and the City Attorney have come to the opinion that a citywide referendum is not needed for this project. 

d. Ed Jepsen discussed fund raising.

i. Total cost estimate is $1.5 million of which the city has budgeted $.5 million.  The remaining amount needs to be raised.  Mary Lang Sollinger is leading up the fundraising. The Tenney Lapham Corporation is the tax-deductible entity accepting donations. 

ii. The Friends of Yahara Parkway voted to provide $500 to the Shelter Fund.

iii. A draft brochure has been prepared.  It will be used to seek funds from major donors.

iv. Sandy moved and Joe seconded that TLNA donate $500 to the Tenney Park Shelter Fund.  Discussion ensued.  Pat made a friendly amendment to increase the amount to $1,000.  Sandy and Joe agreed to amend their motion.  All in favor. 

v. Diane will see that a check is sent to the Tenney Park Shelter Fund.

4. Treasurer report – Diane Brusoe.

a. Diane circulated a budget report showing actual spending compared to planned spending for 2008.

b. Diane will write checks for each of the four education (school) donations, two for East High and one each for O’Keefe and Lapham/Marquette.

c. Diane will work with Richard Linster regarding deposits of association income to the checking or the savings account.  The Council told Diane that we would agree to whatever approach she considered best. 

5. Housing Committee report – Pat provided an update on meetings with Michael Matty regarding the former Kozak properties on the 600 block of E. Johnson.  A rendering of his current proposal was circulated. He proposes to tear down all of the building he owns on E. Johnson and replace them.  There was concern that the proposed density is far above that called for in our Neighborhood Plan.  The general street facade of the proposed buildings along Johnson was considered okay. 

Adjourned at 8:30 by consensus.

Minutes submitted by S. Ward

